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APRIL 2024 

Richardson Park 

Access to Ludmilla Primary School via 
Richardson Drive 
Dear Stakeholder, 

 

The Northern Territory Government continues to deliver improvements to Richardson Park to reactivate 

the community space with access to Ludmilla School via Richardson Drive now completed.  

This component of the revitalisation will provide an alternate access point to Ludmilla Primary School for 

the community.  

The extension will allow parents and caregivers to safely “Kiss and Go” or park their vehicle for a short 

period of time to drop and collect their children from the school. 

Access to Ludmilla Primary School via Richardson Drive is for vehicles only. Pedestrian access will remain 

via Bagot Road and the Ludmilla Terrace and Nemarluk Drive laneways until construction works are 

complete.  

A period of establishment for the final landscaping areas in Richardson Park will be in place until July, with 

the opening of the community component of the facility, including the main and secondary playing fields to 

follow. 

The next package of works includes building the ablutions block, change rooms, storage and associated 

undercover areas, and exercise and playground equipment. The tender for this package of works is 

currently under assessment and is anticipated to be awarded in May with completion expected late 2024. 

The memorial for Warren ‘Shadow’ Mount has been preserved and reinstated in a prominent position on 

the grounds, acknowledging the site’s history and the lengthy connection Rugby League has had with 

Richardson Park. 

The new public open space features covered picnic shelters with 340 new trees and shrubs planted to 

provide shaded areas throughout the site. 

Asbestos remediation site based activities have been completed.  

For any further information or if you have any queries, please contact the project team via 
communications.dipl@nt.gov.au 
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